May 20, 2025

Yorktown Town Board

Town of Yorktown

363 Underhill Avenue
Yorktown Heights, NY 10598

Re: Proposed Amendment to Chapter 300-81.4: “Solar Power Generation Systems and Facilities”

Dear Members of the Town Board of Yorktown,

My name is Tony Dedvukaj, and I reside at 7 Nathalie Court. My family and I have lived adjacent
to the proposed agrihood development for the past 30 years. This development includes a six-home
subdivision, a public trailhead, and a large-scale ground mounted solar installation. I have had
several informative discussions with Mr. Colangelo regarding the specifics of this project, and he
has clarified the anticipated changes and community benefits. Furthermore, I was present during
the balloon testing and can confirm that the ground-mounted solar panels were not visible from
my backyard. I understand that the currently heavily wooded area will benefit from additional
screening to ensure year-round visual obstruction of the solar ground mounts, which will also
further screen the trail system.

As a proponent of community solar, I believe it is preferable for such installations to be discreetly
located rather than placed in highly visible commercial thoroughfares. My family and I fully
endorse this project and respectfully request that you reconsider the moratorium to allow for well-
considered projects like this to proceed within our community.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,
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Nua “Tony” Dedvukaj
7 Nathalie Ct.
Yorktown, NY 10567
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